
       

INFORMATION BULLETIN No 8 

October 2018        

Griffith City Council received $2.1 million in funding from the NSW Government’s Restart 

NSW Water Security for Regions program for Council’s installation of sewerage 

infrastructure for the villages of Lake Wyangan, Nericon and Tharbogang. 

Scheme works commenced on site in February 2018 and are due for completion in late 

2018. 

The Contractor, Hills 2 Harbor Plumbing, has now completed all live connection works for 

the three villages and is continuing to carry out reinstatement works within the properties and 

around the streets of the scheme area. 

Customers are advised that a defect liability period of twelve months applies to the works 

and, should there be a need to carry out any reinstatement works in this period, the 

customer should contact the Griffith City Council on (02) 6962 8100 during normal business 

hours. 

Customers are referred to previous Information Bulletin No 7 and note articles that referred 

to upcoming survey works and health check, alarms and faults, maintaining power supply 

and not to put wipes into the toilet. 

Recent power interruption at Lake Wyangan 

Residents of the Lake Wyangan sewered area recently had a power interruption that lasted 

most of the day. 

Upon start up, some alarm panels were in alarm condition where the sewage level of the 

tank was above the high level set point. This is normal after an extended outage and, once 

the power was restored, the units commenced pumping requiring some time to totally clear 

the system. In the case of other similar outages and where the alarm persists, the matter 

should be reported to Council. 

First rate notice for sewer access charges 

Property owners should note that the levying of sewerage charges will commence in 

November 2018 and will first appear on the trimester notice issued in March 2019. 

 


